

PRINCIPAL: VICE PRINCIPAL: MR S GODDEN MR D PALMER

Corona Virus Update: Key Worker & Vulnerable Educational Provision from 6th January 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

Thank you for providing us information about the need for your child/children to attend school during the current national lockdown.

Please be aware of the following arrangements:

- There will be no access for pupils to site before 8.30am; from this time pupils will be expected to sign in at main reception.
- The school day will begin at 8.45am and finish at 3.20pm (pupils must sign out at the end of the school
- Pupils are to wear their full Trinity School uniform.
- The Kiosk will be available for pupils to purchase refreshments / lunch throughout the day. Pupils in receipt of free school meals can use their allowance.
- Pupils will be supported by staff in attendance to complete the work set for their classes online via Class Charts / Google Classroom. They will have suitable time for breaks / lunch throughout the day.
- Please ensure that pupils attending have their own wired earphones that can be plugged into a PC to access the full range of online learning.

In light of the current more transmissible strain, all pupils must wear a face covering at all times throughout the day when inside buildings, including designated lesson time. This is the case for all pupils unless they are exempt. Pupils attending during this period will form their own "bubble", however it is vitally important that pupils maintain strict social distancing at all times and continue to wash and sanitise their hands regularly. Failure to adhere to any of the safety measures in place may result in their place being revoked.

From Monday 11th January 2021 we plan to begin a programme of weekly testing for all pupils and staff attending school. It is vital, therefore, that you either provide or withhold consent for testing. If you have not done so already please use the following link to access the form;

http://forms.gle/1YkzxzcwSjcsxxzo8

If your child becomes unwell / displays any symptoms of COVID-19 they must not attend. Please contact the main reception via reception@trinity.bexley.sch.uk or on 01322 441371 if your child is unable to attend for any reason.

Finally, may I reiterate the following Government Guidelines:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-andcarers/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers

Yours sincerely,

Mr Simon Godden

Principal

godda



Erith Road. Belvedere. Kent **DA17 6HT** 01322 441371 www.trinity.bexley.sch.uk



